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PNB/GMW 
 
29th January 2019 
 
 
Dear Parents 
 
The weather forecast for this week includes a warning that we may get snow in and around the 
Devizes area.  At the time of writing, light snow is forecast for Tuesday evening.  There is also the 
possibility of snow later Thursday into Friday.  It is always a difficult decision as to whether a school 
should be closed or not.  Obviously, it is important for students’ education that we try and remain 
open as much as we can, however we are also duty bound to take the safety of 1000 students and 
150 staff into account.  
 
Last year we were forced to close for a day because 20 teachers were unable to get into school for 
the start of the day due to poor driving conditions as a result of the snow.  This meant that we were 
unable to safely supervise students on site.  
 
We are aware of the importance of making decisions about school closure as early as possible so 
that unnecessary journeys are avoided.  Sometimes the forecasts are not accurate or slight changes 
can lead to very different conditions, so we have to be able to react quickly to the changing 
circumstances.  We will always monitor the weather overnight and first thing in the morning.   
 
By default, always assume that the school is open unless we communicate otherwise. 

 
Any decision to close the school, either fully or partially, will be made as early as possible.  You will 
always be informed by updates on the website, Twitter and the local Heart and BBC radio stations. 
 
In the event of a disruptive snow fall, one possible option that we may consider, rather than a full 
school closure, is delaying the start of the school day until 11.00am.  This will allow time for all 
students and staff to get to school more safely.  With regards to school buses we would have to 
assume that they would not run in the morning but would run as normal at the end of the day.  
Some public services may well be running.  This might cause travel problems for some students but 
would mean that we could still run for much of the day for the majority. 
 
Thank you in advance for your patience and support with these potentially difficult decisions, if they 
arise.  Please remember they are always made with everyone’s safety in mind. 
 
With regards 

 
P Bevan 
Principal 

http://www.thewhitehorsefederation.org.uk/

